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     The Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting of Lea & Cleverton Parish Council held on Tuesday October 20th  2015 in Lea Village Hall. The meeting commenced at 19:30 hours.

    Present: -Cllr J M Cull  in the chair.   Cllrs M J Crockett, B E Gore; S N Suter & J B Wood/
      2 members of the Public were in attendance.

158/15:  Apologies:  None received
159/15:   Declarations of Interest:  None.
160/15:   Planning Matters: 
                i) For consideration
    a) 15/09482/FUL – Pentlands, Little Badminton Lane, Lea. SN16 9NG

                               First Floor Extension and New Double Garage.  
                               Members expressed concern about the storm water runoff from the garage roof and questioned how this would be dealt with. No other comments.
b) 15/09721/FUL – Windward House, Lea SN16 9PA

    Two storey rear extension..       Members had no comments to offer.
ii)  Planning Applications determined:

a) 15/06491/PNCOU: – Winkworth Farm, Lea, SN16 9NH – Prior approval  for COU of Agricultural Building to dwelling granted on 22nd Sept 2015
b) 15/7516/FUL: - Tremede, The Street, Lea SN16 9PA

                       Proposed Single Storey Extension to Rear of property and associated works. 
                       Consent Granted 25th September 2015.   In accordance  with Paragraph 187 of the NPPF and   the Wiltshire Core Strategy CP 57.

                   c) 15/07975/FUL: - Nightingale Lodge, Swindon Road, Brinkworth. SN15 5DA 

                    Two Storey Rear Extension and alter Dormers from Flat Roof to Pitched Roof. 
                    Consent Granted 6th October 2015. In accordance with Paragraph 187 of the NPPF and the Wiltshire Core Strategy CP 57.

161/15:   Public Questions:
               i) Merton House Land: The two members of the public referred to the potential sale of land owned by the occupiers of Merton House for development.  During the general discussion the Chairman outlined the guidance received from Wiltshire Council.

              The  information received states that following the adoption of the Core Strategy by Wiltshire Council, Lea is classified as a small village and therefore no longer has a Framework Boundary Line.
Therefore there are really only two ways development can come forward.  
1. Limited infill which usually means a single dwelling within the built form of the village.

2. Speculative developer applications where the Local Planning Authority (LPA) does not have a five year housing supply. Wiltshire Council published its latest housing supply figures last month which confirmed for this area (the Housing Market Area for North and West Wilts) there is an excess  of five years supply.  These figures are reviewed annually but regularly updated as sites are built out and permissions granted.  Where the LPA does not have a five years supply the Planning Inspectorate follows the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) and is likely to grant any sustainable development, so far these have been on the edge of market towns where developers challenged the Wiltshire five year figures.
       162/15:  Date of next meeting:  RESOLVED that the next Planning Committee meeting be called as    required.   
                       In the absence of any further business the Chairman thanked all for their attendance and   closed the meeting at 20.20 hours.  

Signed:                                                                      Date:

